CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO

POLICE DEPARTMENT

HEADQUARTERS
1245 3R0 Street
= San Francisco, California 94158
DANIEL LURIE WILLIAM SCOTT
MAYOR CHIEF OF POLICE

Ms. Angela Calvillo

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place
San Francisco, CA 94102

May 27, 2025
Dear Board Clerk Calvillo,

The purpose of this letter is to explain the retroactive nature of file # 250492 which
pertains to the Memorandum of Understanding Agreement (MOU) between our Department and
the United States Capitol Police (USCP).

SFPD has been contracted by the USCP to provide critical security services at the
residence of Speaker Emerita Nancy Pelosi from January 2024 to December 2024. We have
utilized funds from our General Fund with the expectation that we would be reimbursed once the
MOU was agreed upon, signed, and approved. Both parties mutually agreed to extend this
agreement into the current calendar year, covering the period from January 2025 to December
2025.

Due to the current federal political climate, ongoing security at Speaker Emerita Pelosi’s
residence has remained absolutely necessary. As a result, SFPD has needed to continue
providing these essential services before receiving formal approval of the Board of Supervisors.

The services provided by SFPD on behalf of the USCP are of significant importance —
not only to the City and County of San Francisco, but to the national interests of the United
States. We respectfully request approval for the retroactive nature of this agreement, given the
urgency and national significance of the services rendered.

Sincerely,

Il b ST
WILLIAM SCOTT
Chief of Police



